
To the Senate Committee on Finance and Revenue: 

Oregon Treasury’s testimony in opposition to SB 681 makes two main arguments, both of 
which are problematic: 

1) That SB 681 is against diversification, and 
2) That private investments have been returning higher rates that public equity and are, 

by implication, key to the success of the portfolio. 

SB 681 does not stop OST from having a diversified strategy.   There is nothing in the bill 
that says OST should stop investing in private equity, real estate, or real assets – which are 
the major components of their private investments.  Argument #1 has no basis. 

As for argument #2, have private investments really had higher rates of return than public 
equity?  They make this claim by showing the following graphic:   

 

But showing that Private Equity outperformed Public Equity is only part of the story of 
private investment returns.  When one looks at the other two components of private 
investments, real estate and real assets, the picture looks very diRerent.  Below is the full 
OST reported portfolio returns for January 2025, the most up to date data: 

 

https://www.oregon.gov/treasury/invested-for-oregon/Documents/Invested-for-OR-
Performance-and-Holdings/2025/OPERF-01312025.pdf 

https://www.oregon.gov/treasury/invested-for-oregon/Documents/Invested-for-OR-Performance-and-Holdings/2025/OPERF-01312025.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/treasury/invested-for-oregon/Documents/Invested-for-OR-Performance-and-Holdings/2025/OPERF-01312025.pdf


Here you can see that the 10 year returns for Real Estate is 6.56% and for Real Assets, 
6.21%.  You can also see that the total dollars invested for Real Estate and Real Assets is 
$23.5 Billion, which is about the same as for Private Equity at $25.2 Billion. 

So, while private equity did well, real estate and real assets, which have about the same 
dollar amount invested,  dragged down the overall returns for all private investments.  (A 
quick and approximate average return for private investments overall would be around 
9.2%, less than public equity, at 9.93%). 

Bottom line: When you look at all the data – and not just choose the “best” data -- private 
investments as a group are not the goose that lays the golden eggs.  They may even do less 
well overall than public equity investments over the long run.   

Given these returns, it is hard to see how avoiding private investments with a stated intent 
of including fossil fuels, as proposed by SB 681, threatens OST’s overall performance.  The 
vast majority of private investments do not include fossil fuels.   If Treasury has data that 
shows otherwise, that might be a compelling, but we have found no such evidence. 

David Labby 

Divest Oregon 


